
Presidentõs Message 

Hello Camellia 

Friends,  
Now that it is 

fall, it is once 
again my 
pleasure to 

welcome all of 
you to another 

camellia season. Hopefully 

you had a relaxing, enjoyable 
summer and are now ready 

to welcome some cooler 
weather to our region. Your 
plants should be showing 

some good -sized buds by 
now, and they should have 

been fertilized over the Labor 
Day weekend, or shortly 
thereafter.  

 
Our first meeting was             
September thirteenth for the 

second annual òIce Cream 
Socialó. The social was            

attended by quite a few of 
our regular members, and we 
all enjoyed our ice cream 

sundaes, root beer floats, 
cookies and chips. It cer-
tainly was good to see our 

friends again after the sum-
mer break. Hopefully our 

newer members will be able 

to join us at our regularly 
scheduled meeting that will 

be starting soon.  
 
At our October 11th meeting 

we will have a special guest.  
Ron Hoffman, from Morris 
Nursery, will be speaking 

about drought tolerant 
plants. The meeting should 

be of interest to many of us 
as well as helpful for our  
personal gardening. Please 

be sure to invite your friends 
and neighbors, as this topic 

concerns all of us. We are 
working on several other 
speakers for our other        

up -coming meetings.  
 
In addition to our meetings 

there will be a judges sympo-
sium in January. (See below) 

This is where those inter-
ested in judging at the            
camellia shows can receive 

free training - all in one fun 
day. There will be more on 
that later.  

 

I think we are off to a good 

start this year but it will be 
even better with your partici-

pation. The more meetings 
you attend the more well in-
formed you will be. Well           

informed members make 
very smooth running organi-
zations. We will achieve great 

things with your consistent 
attendance and presentation 

of ideas. We will be meeting 
in our former location - the 
fellowship hall of the SDA 

church on the corner of 16th 
and G St. in downtown     

Modesto. The time is 1:30 on 
the second Sunday of each 
month. See you October 11 

at 1:30PM.  
 
Marvin Bort , President  
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2316 Glasgow, Ceres unless otherwise announced. 



 

 

Don Lesmeister  

Voted Camellia Person of the Year 2015 -16  

Award presented by NCCC President, Barbara Bort  

Northern California Camellia Council - Fall Meeting  
 

As another season of camellia meetings begins, it is time to remind all of 

us that our annual dues of only $10 per family ($15 if we mail you the 
newsletter and other notices) are needed from all of our members. As far 
as I can tell, this is the lowest amount any of the Northern California 

Camellia Societies asks for in membership dues. You may think that your 
dues are too small to matter, but they are not. When we all contribute our 
share, there is enough to plan interesting meetings for everyone. I hope 

you will renew your membership again this year and invite some of your family and friends 
to join us. The more help we have, the easier it is on all of us. Plus we all like to meet new 

friends. You may mail you check to me, or you may give it to me personallyat our first 

regular meeting October 11.   Thank you.  

Barbara Bort, treasurer                                                                                                                                         
2316 Glasgow Dr.                                                                                                                            

Ceres, CA 95307                                                                                                                                         
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Membership Renewal Time  



Camellia Society of Modesto Executive Board 2014 -15  
 

NCCC Meeting cont:                 

Page 3 
 

Marvin Bort -President     209 -537 -9945  

David Ellis -Vice P    209 -557 -0736  

Shirley Ellis -Secretary    209 -557 -0736                                                                          

Barbara Bort -Treasurer    209 -537 -9945  

Maxine Lozano -Historian   209 -522 -4682  

 

Cindy Cook -Show chair                                                                                                                                                                                                          

Peter Warner -Judges Chair                                                                                   
Sylvia Ahrens -Publicity                                                                  

Sharon Adams -Club Liaison                                                                                                            

                                                                                  

Barbara Bort -Trophies                                                                                                             

Pat Warner -Newsletter                                                                                                            
Nick Clark -Show Computer                                   

Shelly Bort -Webmaster  

 

Auxiliary Positions  

All Six of the Northern California Camellia 

Council Members were represented at the 
2015 Fall meeting of the NCCC.  Held at 

Micke Grove, Lodi, CA.  Twenty six members 
were in attendance and enjoyed a potluck 

llunch afterward.  
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Ice cream sundaes, Root beer floats,  

Cookies and chips.  

Ice Cream Social 


